
FAITHFUL FRIAR REPORT 

Prayer to Mary, Patroness to the United States 
 
Most Holy Trinity, Our Father in Heaven, who chose Mary as the fairest of your 
daughters; Holy spirit, who chose Mary as your spouse; God the Son, who chose 
Mary as your Mother, in union with Mary we adore your majesty and 
acknowledge your supreme, eternal domination and authority. 
 Most Holy Trinity, we put the United States of America into the hands of 
Mary Immaculate in order that she may present the country to you. Through you, 
we wish to thank you for the great resources of this land and for the freedom 
which has been its heritage. 
 Through the intercession of Mary, have mercy on the Catholic Church in 
America. Grant us peace. Have mercy on our president and on all of the officers 
of our government. Grant us a fruitful economy, born of justice and charity.   
Have mercy on capital and industry and labor. Protect the family life of the 
nation. Guard the precious gift of many religious vocations. Through the 
intercession of our Mother, have mercy on the sick, the tempted, the sinners, and 
all who are in need. 
 Mary, Immaculate Virgin, our Mother, Patroness of our land, we praise 
you and honor you and give ourselves to you. Protect us from every harm.  Pray 
for us, that acting always according to your will and the will of your divine Son, 
we may live and die pleasing to God.  Amen.  
 
  
Please keep the following in your prayers 
 Father Patrick O’Kane, Father Paul Albenesius, Father Dennis Meinen, Father 
Thomas Topf, Father Paul Bormann, Sister Jean Marie, Greg Horan, Doris Ott, 
Curtis Ott, Ellie Geary, Jim Geary, Rick Davis, Mark Nixa, Sandy Bokemper, 
Gene Waag, Sharon Seuntjens, Mike Boggs, Barb Cogdill, Steve Cogdill, Jr., 
Michael Monahan, Patricia LeClair, Robert Watson, Rebecca Bernard, Dallas 
Wilken, Marcia Goeden,  Robert Goeden, Dr. John Amdor, Jr., Larry Kastrup, 
Emory Graftis, Valentin Magana, Ed Womack, Ann Womack, Julie Riedy, Jean 
Butler, Nancy Barker, Jack Garthright, Roxanne Winterfield, Jerry Reinert, 
Tammy Pasker, Jim Harvey, Jerome Puhl, Bob Kenaley, Ruth Kenaley, Hilda 
Luna, Paula Tata, Jim Coy, Elizabeth McMillian, Sarah Fachman, Dennis Todd, 
Ronald Lansink, Shane Haire, persecuted clergy and any others we may have 
missed. 
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OFFICERS 
Faithful Friar            Rev. Dennis W. Meinen  712-258-9120 
Faithful Navigator   LeRoy Goeden       712-490-1243 
Faithful Captain   Edward Womack   712-219-0374     
Faithful Pilot    Ricardo Rocha        712-899-3700 
Faithful Admiral   Donald Davis         712-216-0415 
Faithful Comptroller   Marty Pasker         712-276-3672 
Faithful Scribe    James Bisenius   715-251-8857 
Faithful Purser    James Hamilton         712-239-3430 
Faithful Inner Sentinel  Gerald Reinert                   712-258-5666 
Faithful Outer Sentinel  David Butler    712-823-8687  
Faithful 1 yr. Trustee   Robert Kenaley   712-546-8219 
Faithful 2 yr. Trustee   Stan Rolfes    712-551-6943 
Faithful 3yr.  Trustee   Donnis Rogers    712-239 4529 
Faithful Chalice Society  William Fergen   712-253-7744 
Faithful Web Master   Michael Peters    712-259-6225 

 UPCOMING MEETINGS                                                                                                     
July 16, 2020:  6:00 PM Mass, installation of officers and meeting at Sioux City 
Immaculate Conception. There will be no social or meal.  
August 20 meeting site to be determined. 
 

 



Faithful Navigator Report: 
 
Greetings from your Faithful Navigator. This is my final newsletter, but I plan to 
stay active in the Assembly. This has been the craziest year of my life with all that 
has gone on with the pandemic. All of you have been a great support team for me. 
Thank you for trusting me with your leadership.  
 
Congratulations go out to Ed Womack for being elected Faithful Navigator and 
also to Jim Sanders for being elected Faithful Captain.   
 
Jim Hamilton would like to step down as Faithful Purser if he could, but would be 
willing to help out if needed. If interested in this position, please contact our new 
Faithful Navigator, Ed Womack (712-219-2374). Email:womack605@icloud.com 
 
Churches are being opened again for Sunday Mass. Praise be to God. Let us all as 
Knights demonstrate total respect for all.  Please abide with the bishop’s request 
to follow the social distancing guidelines that the diocese has set up for when we 
can start attending Mass again. Help those in need and do it safely.  Keep 
supporting your Church. 
   
Our next meeting will be at Sioux City Immaculate Conception Church with Mass 
at 6:00 PM followed by installation of officers and knighting 15 new Sir Knights 
into the Order. 
 
If you know someone who might be interested in joining the Knights of 
Columbus, ask them and explain the benefit they receive through joining. This is 
a way we can all help to do more with our organization. We do God’s work by 
helping priests and bishops do their work. Ask a brother today.  
 
We are working on a new directory of 4th Degree members to be sent out to our 
members. We have a current list of addresses, but would like to have your e-mail 
address as well as your up-to-date phone number for times we need to get 
important information to you. We want your information to be correct. So, if 
anything has changed for you in the last 3 years (for example, if you have dropped 
your landline phone and just use a cell phone), let Stan Rolfes know (712-568-
3492) or email him at slr1964@premieronline.net   
 
Thank you and God bless, 
LeRoy 
 
 

FAITHFUL PILOTS REPORT 
                         Honor Guards  
 
25 June 2020:  Wake Service for Harlan “Joe” Grubb: 
LeRoy Goeden, Michael Peters, Jim Sanders, David Butler, Ricardo Rocha, Don 
Rogers, Frank Burdorf, Ed Womack and Jim Bisenius. 
 
 

 
Shown is outgoing Faithful Navigator LeRoy Goeden holding the chalice 
engraved with the name of Sir Knight Harlan “Joe” Grubb, age 103, for whom we 
posted an Honor Guard on June 25.  Shown with LeRoy is Jeff Schoep, grandson 
of Joe Grubb.  Jeff is one of our new members of the Garrigan Assembly, going 
through the exemplification in May.  During the months of May and June we have 
had 15 men advance to the 4th Degree.  There are plans to knight these men at 
Sioux City Immaculate Conception on July 16 (there will also be a Mass, 
installation of officers and a meeting but no meal). 
 
On the right you see LeRoy holding the memorial certificate presented to the 
family of Joe Grubb during the chalice presentation ceremony on June 25. 
 

Rest in Peace, Sir Knight Harlan “Joe” Grubb: 1916 - 2020 


